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 CORPUS CHRISTI COMMUNITY 

 
Participating in the Entire Feast and Appreciating the Silence 

 
We begin ordinary time this weekend with the first miracle of Jesus – the wedding feast of Cana. It is meaningful in 
many ways, but has significance for the celebration of the Eucharist.  

Every Sunday, we are invited and gather to celebrate the feast God has prepared for us, and it connects us with 
the wedding feast, the last supper, and the heavenly banquet. God invites us to participate in the entire banquet. 
There are no words that can adequately express the mystery of God, and everything we might try to put into 
words will fall short. So there needs to be time for quiet and silence so that we may sense God’s presence even 
more deeply than in sound. 

At designated times of the Mass, we fall silent to offer prayers, to reflect on the Scripture, or to thank God for the 
Eucharist. But “even before the celebration itself, it is commendable that silence be observed in the church, in the 
sacristy, in the vesting room, and in adjacent areas, so that all may dispose themselves to carry out the sacred 
action in a devout and fitting manner” (General Instruction of the Roman Missal 45). 

Many sounds precede Mass. At home and in the car, you may have the tv or radio on, or you may be conversing 
with family or texting about many things. Some of these may interrupt your preparation or cause you to be 
delayed to arrive at church on time. It is virtuous to make stronger attempts to arrive not only on time before Mass 
begins, but to arrive early. At times, there might be a communal praying of the rosary, or the musicians might play 
a prelude or rehearse with the community. All of these can assist us to be prepared for the Eucharist. 

But some time of silence beforehand helps everyone enter the 
Mass devoutly. In silent prayer, we think about the role we are to 
play, the songs we will sing, the prayers we will offer, the 
Scriptures we will hear, the sacrifice we will make, the service we 
give to our neighbor, and the presence of Jesus Christ, who comes 
to us in sacrament to nourish us at this Mass and throughout the 
week. His holiness should render us speechless. 

Finally, as so many find it difficult to be silent and would rather 
spew negative and critical words consider this:  

“A judicious silence is always better than truth spoken without 
charity.” – St. Francis de Sales 

God Bless, 

Fr. Jerry  
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Please pray for the repose of the souls of Wilma Lutz of our 
parish. May her soul and the souls of all the faithful departed, 
through the mercy of God, rest in peace.  Amen. 

Children’s Worship Bulletin 
Every weekend we will have a children’s worship bulletin 
that will be located in the narthex of the church by the 
bulletin board. These worship bulletins provide an engaging, 
Bible –based worksheet filled with pictures, puzzles, seek-
and-finds mazes and dot-to-dot activities that are perfect 
for 3-6 year olds. These bulletins are carefully written and 
designed by Christian educators to engage children in 
worship. Each week these worksheets will be available for 
your child to pick up before mass begins!  
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8th Grade Confirmation 
Retreat This Weekend!  
 

All 8th Grade (or second 
program year) Confirmation 
Students. Join us this Sunday  
 

The Confirmation Retreat 
hosted by NET Ministries on 
Sunday, January 16, 2022 in 
the FMM Commons. 10 am 
Mass followed by retreat 11-
5 pm. 
 
 

Please note that every student 
is required to attend a retreat 
prior to Confirmation in the 
fall of 2022. 

F.I.R.E Retreat for Men    
Need a break from the winter 
doldrums?   Join with other guys at 
F.I.R.E. (Fellowship, Inspiration, 
Renewal, Engagement) at the 
annual retreat February 12-13 at 
Prairie Star Ranch in Williamsburg, 
KS.  The retreat delivers fire in a 
variety of forms; inspiring talks, Mass, quality time with 
Jesus, and creates new opportunities for friendship and 
purpose.   fireministries@gmail.com  https://www.fire-
ministries-retreat.org. 

RECOGNIZE GOD IN YOUR ORDINARY 
MOMENTS  -  It Takes All Kinds  
“If every flower wanted to be a rose,” wrote St. Therese of 
Lisieux, “spring would lose its loveliness.” 
 
Who is God asking you to be today? There is an obvious 
answer that springs to mind right out of the gate. God 
wants me to be a good person (a good father, a good 
husband) today; today, God wants me to be a saint. 
 
But this answer fails to get to the heart of the question. We 
are all striving today to serve the same Spirit, but we are 
given different gifts to do so. The one who has the gift of 
knowledge may fail if today he decides he wants to be a 
healer. The one who has the gift of “varieties of tongues” 
might falter in the expression of wisdom. 
 
Think about the wedding at Cana and the players in the 
scene: the servers, the guests, the bride and groom. They all 
have a unique role to play, and though it is to the servers 
that Mary gives the instruction, “Do whatever he tells you,” 
her words apply to all. 
 
Today, are we called to be the servers — do we wait on 
God’s instruction and carry it out, no matter how foolish or 
impossible it may seem to our human ears? Are we asked to 
be the disciples, to bear witness to a miracle and to give 
our testimony? Are we called to imitate the Blessed Mother 
herself and give encouragement to follow God’s word? 
 
Let us examine our gifts and listen in the silence of our 
hearts to the direction of the Spirit. Then and only then, let 
us do whatever He tells us. 
— Tracy Earl Welliver, MTS ©LPi 

Older & Wiser Potluck 
Historically, the Empty Nesters 
Ministry has brought people to a 
meaningful encounter with Jesus, their 
church, and fellow parishioners with 
whom we have much in common! We 
are having an Empty Nesters potluck 
lunch (chili & soup) from Noon to 1pm  
Wednesday, January 19, in Fr. Jim 
Hall,  any members who would like to take on a leadership role 
for the future, whether this be small or large. If you would like to 
attend and be involved in moving forward and expanding this 
ministry.  RSVP if you are attending and what you might bring to 
share with the group to JoAnn at joannclouse@live.com. In 
preparation, think of some opportunities that might be fruitful with 
regard to being spiritual, educational, and fostering great 
fellowship. 



GriefShare
It may be hard for you to 
feel optimistic about the 
future right now. If you’ve 
lost a spouse, child, 
family member, or friend, 
you’ve probably found 
there are not many people who understand the deep hurt 
you feel. This can be a confusing time when you feel isolated 
and have many questions about things you’ve never faced 
before. Starting January 11th, we will start a 13 week 
GriefShare program for our parish and others in our 
community who have suffered loss from the death of a loved 
one. GriefShare support group and will be led by one of 
our own parishioners. Sessions will be held every Tuesday at 
6:30 pm here at Corpus Christi. To take part in this program, 
email Caleb Regan at calebr@cccparish.org.
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K of C Breakfast This Weekend
Next Sunday following both of the morning liturgies, please 
stop in Holy Family Hall for a delicious warm breakfast 
served by the Knight of Columbus of our parish.  Every third 
Sunday of the month the Knights make sure that no one in 
the parish goes home without a good hot breakfast.  The 
breakfast is a free will offering only so that all households 
can come and afford to enjoy meeting other parishioners. 
The dollars raised each year by all Knights events goes to 
great projects around the parish.  

Baby Shower
January is Right to Life month 
and time for our Baby 
Shower sponsored by the 
Knights of Columbus. There 
are multiple options to make 
your giving easier.
"Cram the Crib Campaign"- place your purchased items in 
the crib located on the Southside of the Narthex, or The 
"Annual Baby Bottle Campaign"- where each person/
family takes a bottle and fills it with bills ,change, or checks 
made out to Insight Women's Center. Bottles are located in 
the crib and should be returned to the church by January 
30. Whether or not it is full, please return all bottles. For 
your convenience you can also find a QR Code attached to 
the crib for an online donation. The wish list for donated 
items - Girls pj's sizes 9mo - 24mos , Winter jackets, 
Diaper's 4,5,6, Diaper Bags, Baby wipes, Nursing pads, 
Boppy pillows & covers, Toddler toys, Crib sheets, Pack n 
Play sheets, Cabinet door locks, Brand New Strollers, 
Kleenex, toilet paper, water bottles.
For questions, call Bernie Antes 785-331-5209. Thank You! 
We are grateful for your continued support of this ministry.

Wedding Coordinator Position
Corpus Christi wedding coordinator is to assist all couples 
who will be married at Corpus Christi and the priest to 
prepare for the ceremony.  This person will conduct the 
rehearsal and assist with the ceremony itself, and to 
safeguard the respectful use of the church.

Planning of the ceremony, the coordinator will meet once 
with the couple as soon as possible after the date of 
wedding has been scheduled with the priest and parish 
office and review completely the guidelines at Corpus 
Christi and to begin to plan the ceremony.

The  coordinator will also assure that contacts have been 
made regarding music, flowers, photographer, etc.  They 

will assure the time and 
scheduling of the wedding 
rehearsal with the couple, priest 
and parish office and conduct 
the rehearsal and will be 
present to welcome and assist 
the day of the ceremony with 
everything prior, during and 
immediately following the 
ceremony.  

Wedding Coordinator stipend is 
$200 which includes the initial 

meeting, follow up communication, rehearsal and day of the 
ceremony.  A complete description is on our website at : 
cccparish.org/ our-parish/employment-opportunities. If 
interested please contact Fr. Jerry’s office at: 
cristys@cccparish.org.

Year End Charitable Giving
Statements
In an effort to reduce costs and increase 
efficiency, year end charitable giving 
statements wil l  be emailed to 
parishioners. Emails sent from Corpus 
are secure, but if you prefer to have 

yours mailed, please email the accounting office 
at accounting@cccparish.org or call 785-843-6286 
X305. Please let us know by Friday, January 21st and we 
will send you a hardcopy in the mail.



 ARCHBISHOP NAUMANN’S ANNUAL APPEAL HOMILY 

I.  Not Worthy to Loosen the Thongs of His Sandals  
In the preface for today’s Mass, the celebrant prays: “For in the waters of the Jordan you revealed 
with signs and wonders a new Baptism, so that through the voice that came down from heaven we 
might come to believe in your Word dwelling among us, and by the Spirit descending like a dove 
we might know Christ your Servant has been anointed with the oil of gladness and sent to bring 
good news to the poor.”  
 
John the Baptist, a great prophet and preacher, is drawing tremendous crowds to repent from their sins 
and to be baptized in the muddy waters of the Jordan. The people are excited by the possibility that 
John might be the long awaited Messiah. John immediately squelches the rumors that suggest he is the fulfillment of Jewish 
Messianic dreams.  
 
Instead, John prophesies that the actual Messiah is so much more impressive and powerful, and that the Baptist is not even 
worthy to do the task of a slave, loosening the sandal thongs of the Christ’s dusty feet. Luke’s Gospel describes Our Lord in 
prayer after being baptized by John, when the Holy Spirit descends upon Him, and the voice of the Father declares Jesus 
to be His Beloved Son.  
 
II . Recipients of Fire and the Holy Spirit  
You and I have been blest beyond what our minds could imagine to be recipients of this New Baptism about which John had 
prophesied – a Baptism not only capable of cleansing and liberating us from the mud and grime of this sin fractured world 
but actually imparting to us the very life of God and making us temples of the Holy Spirit. Through the waters of Baptism, 
Jesus gave us His life and made us beloved adopted daughters and sons of our Heavenly Father. We have been baptized 
with Fire and the Holy Spirit, empowering us to continue the mission of Jesus to bring good news to the poor.  
 
Through Jesus the Christ, the Anointed One, we have been anointed with the Oil of Gladness to proclaim the Joy of His 
Gospel to a sin saddened and despairing world.  
 
III . Heralds of the Good News  
It is our privilege as well as our responsibility to proclaim the Joy of the Gospel of Jesus. As Christians, we believe in a God 
who loves us despite our sin and disloyalty. We believe in a God who pursues us and loves us even in our weakness and 
unworthiness. We believe in a God who desires to cleanse us from the filth and muck of sin and to place rings on our fingers 
and clothe us with the cloak of gladness, the protective shield of His love. As beloved daughters and sons of the King, we 
are on a mission to infect the world with the Joy of God’s love.  
 
The world offers us many pleasures but is incapable of providing us with authentic Joy. Pleasures addict and enslave us. 
They leave us empty and unsatisfied, always craving more. 
 
Jesus instead gives us the Joy of experiencing God’s love for us. This Joy is not dependent on material things and the 
external circumstances of our lives. The source of the Joy of Jesus is the truth of our identity as princesses and princes of the 
King of Heaven.  
 
IV .The Example of Father Emil Kapaun  
Recently, the mortal remains of Father Emil Kapaun were discovered and brought home to Kansas. He grew up in Pilsen, 
Kansas and was a priest of the Diocese of Wichita. Chaplain Kapaun died in the 1950’s in a prisoner of war camp in 
Korea. Father Kapaun posthumously received from our nation the Medal of Honor, and his cause for canonization is 
underway.  
 
When the Korean War ended, the liberating forces noticed that there was something different about the survivors of the 
prisoner of war camp where Father Kapaun died. They had a hope about them and a spirit of camaraderie unlike what 
they had witnessed in the survivors of other camps.  
 
When questioned about the source of this spirit of hope and concern for one another, the survivors attributed their unusual 
esprit de corps to their Chaplain, Father Kapaun. By his example, Father Kapaun taught his fellow prisoners that they were 
still free. Even in the harsh circumstances of the camp, they were still free to love and praise God. They were still free to 
care for and support each other. They were still free to love even their enemies, the guards who treated them at times with 
merciless cruelty.                                                     Continued on Page 6 



 ARCHBISHOP NAUMANN’S ANNUAL APPEAL  

 JANUARY 9, 2022 6 

V.  The Joy that Overcomes and Endures  
This is the Joy that our Catholic Faith offers us. A joy that the world cannot give nor can it steal from us. A joy that is not 
dependent on the external circumstances of our lives but is the fruit of our identity as beloved sons and daughters of the 
Heavenly King. It is a Joy that we can still experience in a prisoner of war camp or in the midst of life’s normal adversities or 
even during the perils of a pandemic.  
 
VI.  Call to Share - Shouting our Joy  
Each year at this time, I invite you to participate in the annual Call to Share campaign that funds so many of our pastoral, 
educational and charitable ministries. This is truly a Catholic moment when we pool our resources, from Marysville to Atchison 
from Wamego to Topeka from Lawrence to Kansas City from Overland Park to Emporia, in order to do something truly 
beautiful together that none of us individually or no single parish can do on its own.  
 
Your gift to Call to Share helps fund the formation of our heroic Catholic School teachers, the youth camps at Prairies Star 
Ranch, the Catholic Education Fund’s efforts to provide scholarships to students, Catholic Charities resettlement of refugees 
from Afghanistan, the provision of food, energy and housing for those adversely affected by the pandemic, marriage prep 
for engaged couples, enrichment experiences for those already married, financial, medical and emotional support for those 
with a difficult pregnancy, exceptional care for the elderly at Villa St. Francis and so much more.  
 
Your sacrificial gift to Call to Share is one of the ways that we make tangible the love of Jesus and proclaim the Joy of His 
Gospel. Each year, this is a moment when the goodness of our Catholic Community shines brightly, bringing hope and help to 
thousands. I ask you to pray over this invitation to support generously Call to Share and give what the Holy Spirit inspires you 
to give.  
 
VII . Set the World on Fire  
St. Catherine of Siena said: “Be who God meant you to be and you will set the world on fire.” God desires each of us to 
be His Beloved Sons and Daughters. If we live our identity as Princesses and Princes of the Heavenly King, we will again this 
year set the world on fire with God’s love and shout out boldly the Joy of His Gospel. 
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Jesus never sinned. So why did he get baptized?

To be close to us. Instead of the waters cleansing Jesus from 
original sin, we can think of Jesus’s submersion into the river 
Jordan as Him baptizing the water. By taking part in this 
ritual, Jesus elevates it. He raises it to the level of a 
sacrament, a moment when we know that He will be 
present, through which we can encounter Him. That’s what 
happened when each of us were baptized. We became 
Christ’s brothers and sisters.

And if we’re joined to Jesus in baptism, then what he hears 
after coming ashore also applies to us: “You are my 
beloved son; with you I am well pleased.” Through baptism, 
we become sons and daughters of God. This is our true 
identity!

Reminding ourselves of this identity—for instance, when we 
make the sign of the cross with Holy Water—transforms the 
way we live. If God is Our Father, it means our life is a gift. 
And it means He’s inviting us into his work of generosity and 
love. How does this change the way we think about helping 
our parish community? About volunteering our time and 
talents? About supporting the Archbishop’s Call to 
Share appeal? Pray about it and see!

Legacy Gifts Are Smiles After Funerals

Rev. Henri Nouwen, a Dutch priest and author wrote, “Isn’t a 
smile what we want our loved ones to have after we die?” 
But there is mourning. Then the voice of Christ gives us unex-
pected good news: “Blessed are those who mourn; they shall 
be comforted” (Mt. 5:4).

One way to comfort those you love is through your estate 
plans. Providing for your family and protecting your assets 
through estate and charitable gift planning will be a bless-
ing for their lives. Need help getting started? We have sev-
eral estate planning experts in the parish who can help you, 
or visit archkck.giftlegacy.com to prepare for a visit to an 
estate planning attorney. Caleb Regan 
(calebr@cccparish.org) would also be happy to help con-
nect you with the answers to the questions you might have 
about estate planning, charitable giving laws, and legacy 
gifts for the parish.

2019 ACTS Goal
118,209

2020 ACTS Goal
$114,439

2021 ACTS Goal
$115,563

2022 Acts Goal
$125,000

2019 Corpus Pledges
$105,618

2020 Corpus Pledges
$97,366

2021 Corpus Pledges
$123,680

2022 Corpus Pledges
coming soon...

AFGHAN ASYLUM ASSISTANCE – VOLUNTEER
OPPORTUNITY
Catholic Charities of Northeast Kansas is hosting an Afghan 
Asylum clinic on the last Saturday of each month starting in 
January from 10:00AM-2:00PM. We are looking for 
attorneys, paralegals, or law students that could volunteer. 
Volunteers will assist with completing immigration legal 
documents and supporting clients in writing their story/need for 
asylum. Our long term goal is to also have attorneys and DOJ 
reps volunteer to be an Afghan Asylum Advocate that would 
represent the client at USCIS. The advocates would need to 
plan for at least 4-6 hours per client they are willing to 
support. If you are interested in volunteering, contact 
refugees@catholiccharitiesks.org.
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Mrs. Kirsten Wondra, Principal
kirstenw@cccparish.org

Mr. Brian McCaffrey, Vice-Principal
bmccaffrey@cccparish.org

Mission Statement: “With Christ as our teacher, the Corpus Christi Catholic Community will prepare 
students academically, socially, and spiritually to be lifelong learners in a faith-filled environment.”

CORPUS CHRISTI PARISH SCHOOL X EXCELLENCE IN ACADEMICS X DISTINCTION IN DISCIPLESHIP

Welcome Mrs. Funk!
Mrs. Judy Funk is our new 1st grade support person.  Judy grew up in the Topeka area. She and her 
husband, Greg, raised two daughters in Overland Park before moving to Lawrence last year.  Judy 
has worked in the Blue Valley and Lawrence school districts as a Special Ed para-professional. She 
earned her Master’s Degree in Social Welfare from KU and worked in clinical healthcare settings 
for a number of years, specializing in geriatric social work. Judy enjoys gardening and working with 
young kids, which she says has always brought joy to her heart. She also enjoys all the hiking trails 
around Lawrence. Please welcome “Miss Judy” to Corpus Christi!

Corpus Christi Catholic School 2021-2022 Spelling Bee
Champions Annie Perryman & Ellie Strickland
After a record breaking1 hour and 45 minute long competition, the 2022 Spelling Bee was called a tie! 
Ellie Strickland and Annie Perryman battled it out, both impressively spelling some very challenging 
words. In the end, both girls agreed that Annie would represent Corpus Christi at the next level. 
Congratulations to all of the finalists!

Family Formation Nights
Family Formation Nights are all held in the FMM Commons and start 
at 6:30 PM. Upcoming dates are February 16th & March 30th  .

Remember everyone is welcome and 
encouraged to join us! 

Youth Ministry
Calling all 6th, 7th & 8th graders! Please mark your calendars for Corpus Christi 
Youth Ministry meetings. We will meet on the following dates from 6:30-7:30 PM 
in the Fr. Mick Commons .02/03/2022 03/03/2022 04/07/2022.  Please 
contact Heather Pfannenstiel at heather.pfannenstiel@washburn.edu or Laura 
Hulcher at lhulcher@cccparish.org with any questions.

RCIA
Everyone is invited to come and join the RCIA team and participants to learn more about the next topic: 
Holy Orders/Who Shepherds the Church. We will meet in the Fr. Jim Shaughnessy Hall South on 
January 13th at 7:00 PM.

Laura Hulcher - Director of Faith Formation
lhulcher @cccparish.org 
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Stewardship:Returning God’s Gifts

Regular Collection
Collections January9, 2022_______________$ 85,412.79
’21-’22 Income to Date________________$1,221,093.50

*Debt Reduction Collection
Collections January 9, 2022______________$15,983.75
’21-’22 Debt Reduction to Date___________$185,897.77

Loan Balances Owed 
Sealed as the Body of Christ Loan _________$712,080.25
Forged in Faith Loan____________________ $654,340.44
Total Debt Amount Due by 2028_________ $1,366,420.69

Collection Income Compared to Budget
November  Budgeted Income_____________$186,777.67
November Actual Income_________________$205,518.57

Liturgy Intentions
For the week of January 16, 2022

Monday, 1/17, Weekday in Ordinary Time 
8:15 am Garnica Family 
Tuesday, 1/18, Weekday in Ordinary Time 
8:15 am Special Intention

Wednesday, 1/19, Weekday in Ordinary Time 
8:15 am † Raymond Allen

Thursday, 1/20, Weekday in Ordinary Time 
8:15 am † Mary Krummer

Friday, 1/21, Saint Agnes
8:15 am † Jeanette Lippencott

Saturday, 1/22, 3rd Sunday in Ordinary Time
4:00 pm People of the Parish

Sunday, 1/23, 3rd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
8:30 am † Pauline Gutierrez
10:00 am † Gina Garner-Brown

Sunday, January 16th
Sunday Liturgies 8:30 am & 10:00 am - CH
Knights of Columbus Breakfast after both liturgies - FJH
Confirmation Retreat 11:00 am - FMC

Monday, January 17th
Martin Luther King Day No school 
Family Rosary 3:45 pm - CH
CYO Basketball Practice 3:45 pm - 8:00 pm - GYM

Tuesday, January 18th
Adoration 9:00 am - CH
Liturgical Committee 1:00 pm - FJH South
Griefshare 6:30 pm - SJ
Internet Safety 6:30 pm - FMC
Adoration 7:00 pm - CH
Pastoral Council  7:00 pm - LLC

Wednesday,January 19th
Older & Wiser Potluck Noon - FJH Middle & North
CYO Basketball Practice 3:45 pm - 8:00 pm - GYM
Bell Choir Practice 6:00 pm - CH
Adult Choir Practice 7:00 pm - CH

Thursday, January 20th
Children's Choir 3:45 pm - CH
RCIA 7:00 pm - FJH South

Friday, January 21st
Friday Morning Coffee Group 9:00 am - FJH Middle & North

Saturday, January 22nd
Men's Prayer Group 6:30 am - FJH North
Confessions 3:00 pm - CH
Saturday Liturgy 4:00 pm - CH

Sunday, January 23rd
Sunday Liturgies  8:30 am & 10:00 am - CH
Coffee and Doughnuts after both liturgies - FJH

Meetings & Events Calendar

Meeting/Event Legend 

CH -  Church FJH - Fr. Jim Shaughnessy Hall 
SJ -  St. James Room LLC - Lower Level Conference Room
GYM -  Gymnasium FMC - Fr. Mick Mulvany Commons
MR - Music Room

Calendars Available in
the Narthex
The 2022 calendars are 
available now in the 
narthex.  Warren McElwain 
Funeral Home has once 
again provided a yearly 
Catholic calendar for you to 
use in your home, so please 
pick yours up today.

Inclement Weather Policy
As we approach the winter season, we wanted to make it 
clear to the parish that if school is cancelled at Corpus 
Christi, we will follow the policy that there will be no mass 
or activities for that entire day. Please check our website or 
facebook page for updates on bad weather days. 
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Prayers for healing... 

Sacramental Guidelines 
BAPTISM: Baptism preparation classes for the parent/s are offered the first 
Saturday of the month at 9:00 am with Fr. Jerry. Parents are encouraged to 
take the class early in the pregnancy.  Register at cccparish.org/baptism.   
  

1st RECONCILIATION & 1st EUCHARIST: Preparation is a 2 year program 
that begins with 1st Graders who are enrolled in Religious Education or 
Catholic School. During the 2nd year of preparation, the 2nd grade students 
will complete First Reconciliation and First Eucharist. Any questions can be 
addressed to lhulcher@cccparish.org. 
  

CONFIRMATION: Preparation is a 2 year process that begins for 7th 
Graders who have been enrolled in the RE or Catholic School. The Sacrament 
of Confirmation will be celebrated in the Fall of their 9th Grade Year. 
Contact lhucher@cccparish.org. 
  

MATRIMONY: The Archdiocese of Kansas City in Kansas requires couples to 
make arrangements at least six months in advance of the date of marriage. 
Please call the parish office for an appt. and arrange for marriage prep. 
classes. Marriages are not celebrated during Lent. 

Liturgy Schedule 
Weekdays 
Monday-Friday at 8:15 am 
 

Weekends 
Saturday at 4:00 pm,  Sunday at 8:30 & 10:00 am 
 

Streaming 
@cccparish.org or Corpus Church Stream YouTube Channel 
 

Reconciliation ................ Saturday, 3:00-3:45 pm, or by 
appointment with Fr. Jerry 
 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament Tuesdays 9:00 am-12:00 
noon, 7:00 pm-9:00 pm, First Friday, 7:00-8:00 pm.  
 
First Friday Holy Hour  ............................................ 6:00-7:00 pm 
 

Anointing of the Sick ................................... call the parish office. 
 
 

Pastoral Council Chair .......................................... John Dahlstrand 
Finance Council Chair ....................................... Ashley Senestraro 
  
  

Parish Office Hours: 
Monday-Thursday ............................................... 8:00 am-4:00 pm 
Church Office Phone ............................................... 785-843-6286 
  

School Office Hours 
Monday-Friday .................................................... 7:30 am-4:00 pm 
School Phone ............................................................. 785-331-3374 

Welcome to Corpus Christi Community, we are pleased to have you join us 
in worship. If you regularly worship at Corpus Christi, we ask that you 
please register with us by visiting our website www.cccparish.org/join. If 
you are unable to register online please call the church office. 

Parish Professional Staff 
Pastor ...................................................................... Fr. Jerry Volz 

frjerry@cccparish.org 
Deacon ........................................................... Deacon Chris Allen 

deaconc@cccparish.org 
Principal .............................................................. Kirsten Wondra 

kirstenw@cccparish.org 
Director of Parish Advancement .......................... Caleb Regan 

calebr@cccparish.org 
Pastor’s Executive Secretary .............................. Cristy Sullivan 

cristys@cccparish.org 
Accounting Office ........... Christine Lipscomb & Kyly Bateman 

accounting@cccparish.org 
Director of Faith Formation .................................. Laura Hulcher 

lhulcher@cccparish.org 
Director of Music .................................................. Shaun Whisler 

shaunw@cccparish.org 
Parish Support Staff 
Receptionist ...................................................... Kathleen Johnson 

church@cccparish.org 
Bulletin Deadline 
Monday by Noon. Please email announcements to 
bulletin@cccparish.org or call the parish office. 

Please pray for the following people who are ill. 
May they be strengthened and healed.  

Deacon Chris Allen, Sue Lunte,  
Maggie Mahoney , Joe Rongish, and  

Saundra Rongish 
 
 

If you have a loved one that needs extra 
prayers, please send an email to 
church@cccparish.org or call 785-843-6286 
with their name. Names will only be listed 4 
weeks. If you wish to keep your loved one in the 
bulletin you will need to email or call the church 
office after 4 weeks to keep them in the bulletin.  



	 For ad info. call 1-800-950-9952 • www.4lpi.com	 Corpus Christi Catholic Church, Lawrence, KS	 B 4C 02-0771

Treat yourself to our gentle touch in our most comfortable surroundings. 

Jamie Ritchie, D.D.S. 

Brent Jones, D.D.S.  

Kurt Glendening, D.D.S.

Evening & Saturday Appts Available       785-841-3311      1425 Wakursa Dr, Suite A

Family • Cosmetic • Invisalign 
In- Office Whitening • DentalSpa by Oraspa  

One on One Personal Training
Women Only, Proven Results

Maggie Wagner
Health & Fitness Professional 

Women’s Fitness Specialist
785-760-1016

MaggieWagner@live.com 
www.MaggieWagner.website

Dr. Cleve R. Pilakowski, DPM 
Parishioner

Helping patients of  all ages put their best foot forward.

4102 W. 6th Street 
Lawrence, KS 66049

785-843-0973
info@lawrencepodiatrycenter.com 
www.lawrencepodiatrycenter.com.

Frank & Sally Salb 
Parish Members

(785) 843-9523

Wildeman 
Home Improvement
Windows • Siding • Sunrooms • Decks • Carpentry 

Tile • Basements • Kitchens • Bathrooms

20 Years Experience

Terry Wildeman • 785-838-9553

Patrick Moriarty, DDS
Family Care and all aspects of General 
Dentistry including Sedation Dentistry

(785) 832-2882   Kasold & Clinton Pkwy. in the Hy-Vee Shopping Ctr.

VITO’S PLUMBING
For All Your Plumbing Needs

24 Hours A Day • 7 Days A Week

865-0008
“Saving Lives Thru Plumbing”

785-354-4342  •  Ryan Gigous
Securities offered through Securities America Inc. Member FINRA/SIPC. Advisory services offered through Securities America 

Advisors, Inc. Cordell Wealth Management and the Securities America companies are unaffiliated.

Steve Scaletty 
Financial Advisor/ Parishioner 
785.856.1652 • securefsinc.com

Securities and Advisory Services  

offered through Client One, Securities LLC.  

Member FINRA & SIPC and an Investment Advisor.  

Secure Financial Sevices, Inc. and  

Client One Securities, LLC are not affiliated.

 

Service • Repair • Remodels 
New Construction

Kevin Hoppe, Parishioner
(785) 843-5670

actionplumbinglawrence.com

DR. JUSTIN 
LABART 

DDS, MD

WITH TWO OFFICES TO SERVE YOU!WITH TWO OFFICES TO SERVE YOU!
WAKARUSA ORAL SURGERY WAKARUSA ORAL SURGERY 
& SHAWNEE ORAL SURGERY& SHAWNEE ORAL SURGERY

OFFER A FULL RANGE OF ORAL SURGERY PROCEDURESOFFER A FULL RANGE OF ORAL SURGERY PROCEDURES
CALL TODAY - WE ARE LOOKING FORWARD TO SEEING YOU!

	 4901 Legends Drive, Lawrence, KS 66049	 6844 Silverheel Street, Shawnee, KS 66226	
	 785-856-6010	 www.wakashaw.com	 913-441-7868	

Scott Solomon, CRPC®

Private Wealth Advisor
Solomon & Associates
A private wealth advisory practice of
Ameriprise Financial Services, LLC
3220 Mesa Way, Suite D
Lawrence, KS 66049
785.841.2985
www.solomonandassoc.com

Ameriprise Financial Services, LLC. Member FINRA and SIPC.
®20201 Ameriprise Financial, Inc. All rights reserved.

3343807ACMR1220

The Solomon family is proud to support Corpus Christi

Tom & Marilyn Dobski - Parishioners
1300 W. 6th Street

ENROLLING NOW 
for 2021-2022 academic year!
Affordable Montessori Education, just a twenty minute drive from Lawrence!

MONTESSORI
Pre-School & Elementary

Personalized Family Dental Care.

     Dr. Grant Larkin      Dr. Marvin Heinbach
           Parishioner 

       Dr. Jeff Larkin             Dr. Nick Salava
           Parishioner

10 East 9th Street 785-749-2525 
HEINBACHANDLARKINDDS.com

Lawrence & Eudora
785.843.1120
 

www.warrenmcelwain.com

Dr. Aaron Wilmes
Parishioner

Text, Call or 
schedule online

(785) 842-1242

EYECARELIMESTONE.COM
4320 W 6th St Suite 103
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4111 6th Street

Lawrence, KS  66049 

785.843.2636

www.freestate.dental

Nealy Newkirk DDS, Parishoner
Brad Adams DDS
Kailah Willms DDS

Tammy Spears
Owner/Parishioner

785-218-0978

1029 N. 1156 Road, Lawrence
HAIR SPA

The Wertin Family
 

Parishioner & REALTOR®

henrywertin@askmcgrew.com

785-760-7499

Rochelle Tramp 
Parish Member

(785) 842-6288
rochelle@rochelletramp.com 

www.Rochelletramp.com
4205 W. 6th St. Ste. A

Providing Insurance & Financial Services

B. A. GREEN
• General Construction
• Construction Management
• Construction Maintenance
• Design/Build
B.A. Green Construction Co., Inc.

P.O. Box 8 • 1207 Iowa
Lawrence, KS 66044-0008

(785) 843-5277 Office
(785) 843-0797 Fax
info@bagreen.com

Wills • Trusts • Powers of Attorney  
Probate • Traffic
785-218-2999 

office@gravesjilka.com
www.gravesjilka.com

785-842-4450 
901 Mississippi Street, Lawrence, KS

785-331-4242 
1801 W. 23rd St., Lawrence, KS

Celebrating  
25 years

Danny Fox • 785-842-8665 
www.lawrenceautodiag.com

24-Hour Emergency Service
Anything Electric | Service and Repair

Residential or Commercial

Get Lynn On The Line.
785.843.LYNN

www.lynnelectric.com

Petz Accounting Services
Brandon and Bonnie Petz (Parishioners)

Outsourced CFO + 
Bookkeeping Services

www.petzcpa.com 
brandon@petzcpa.com

804 Iowa Street
785.331.2710
785.331.2703

Carpet & Upholstery Cleaners
• Over 50 Years Service	 • Spot Removal &
• Commercial & Residential	    Furniture Moving FREE
• Fully Insured & Licensed	 • Top Quality Upholstery Cleaning
• Pet Odor Removal	 • Ask about our Guarantee
• We also clean Tile and Grout	 (785) 841-8666

Brian C. Wilkerson, D.D.S.
Michelle Saunders, D.D.S.
Justin R. Anderson, D.D.S.

Parishioner

Lesley R. Nellor, D.D.S.

831 Vermont Street • Lawrence, KS 66044 
www.thedentistsinlawrence.com

831 Vermont Street 

785-843-6060

• Pre & Post Operative Treatment 
• Dizziness • Back & Neck Pain 
• Joint Pain • Chronic Pain 
• Motor Vehicle Accidents 
• Wellness Activities

535 Gateway Dr., Lawrence, KS 66049	 (785) 331-0106

General & Design/ 
Build Contractor

Serving Lawrence for 30 years

901 New Hampshire St., Ste 201 
Lawrence, KS 66044
Visit our website at  

www.firstconstructionllc.com

Amy Leiker DDS
Parishioner

(785) 267-5010
5310 SW 37th Street, Topeka

• Auto 
• Home 
•Business 
• Life 

Justin Cordova
785-843-2772

www.cekinsurance.com
Established 1931 	 jcordova@cekinsurance.com

530 Folks Road

785-842-0705
www.pkvdds.com

Parishioners

Dr. Kelli Henderson
Specialist in Pediatric Dental Care

4320 W. 6th St.
Suite 101

785.856.5600

Locally Owned 
Community Bank

785-838-9704
www.greatambank.com 

Contact James Bradley
to place an ad today!
jbradley@4LPi.com or
(800) 950-9952 x2655

Dr. Justin 
Tourtillott
Audiologist, Parishioner
Fellow: American 
Academy of Audiology

Hearing Evaluations / Hearing Aids
Tallgrass Surgical Building

6001 SW 6th Ave., Ste. 115 • Topeka, KS

Call 785-271-2284
www.hearingdoctorsofkansas.com

Rachel Conley
Financial Advisor
5120 Congressional Cir
Suite 400
Lawrence, KS 66049
785-842-2450
r.conley@edwardjones.com


